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For Immediate Release:  January 23, 2009
Alabama’s December 2008 Unemployment Rate Is 6.7%

MONTGOMERY – Alabama Department of Industrial Relations Director Tom Surtees  announced today that Alabama’s Unemployment Rate for December 2008 is 6.7%.  This is an increase from November 2008’s revised rate of 6.0%, but below the December 2008 national rate of 7.2%.

“While our rate continues to rise, along with the rates of the rest of the country, Alabama’s rate is still well below the national rate,” said Surtees.  “We want all unemployed Alabamians to know that the Department of Industrial Relations is working to make sure they receive all benefits for which they are eligible in a timely manner.”

In December, 14,400 jobs were lost with most of the monthly downturn resulting from losses in professional and business services, leisure and hospitality services, manufacturing, educational and health services, construction, and government.  
Over the past 12 months, employment declined by 41,900. The manufacturing industry recorded the greatest loss, losing over 17,000 jobs.  The trade, transportation, and utilities and hospitality industries followed, losing 8,600 and 5,000 jobs respectively.  
County rates are unavailable at this time.  

###

For more information, please contact Public Information Officer Tara Hutchison at (334) 242-8616.  








